 Lagniappe

I’m always pleased when folks take time to post photos on the C34 website, since a picture is worth a thousand words.  We’ve got a great crew of folks that regularly contribute; but since not everyone uses the internet, I thought I’d take the time to share some of the recent additions.  In no particular order, here are some of the nifty modifications that have shown up of late…

The first photo is a neat combination light and fan.  It could be installed in an existing dorade vent, or a dedicated installation could be fabricated (a mushroom vent would be appropriate).  Since deck space is at a premium, and large holes in the deck should be pursued with care, the dorade location has some appeal.  If the fan is reversible, then the dorade could serve as an in-flow or out-flow source.  It also has the added advantage of adding a bright halogen light right where it’s needed—over the galley counter.  The unit pictured is manufactured in the UK by Oceanair Marine.  An external power conduit has to be run on the headliner to allow a source of DC for the fan and light.  The folks on Black Dragon report that the fan does cut down on ambient circulation, but the tradeoff is worth it.
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The next photo is of a clean installation of a Wilcox-Crittenden Newport electric head in a 1987 Mark 1.  The crew of the Allegro, Hull #431, did a great job with the installation.  The teak ring at the base was added to raise the height of the unit to allow the plumbing run of the heavy gauge waste hose through the existing bulkhead hole.  Since several different heads have been installed over the years, the actual position of the hole in the bulkhead will vary by manufacture, so it may or may not be necessary to raise this type of head if you chose to install it in your boat.  Additionally, the liner is not far from the hull in this area, so use caution NOT to drill into the hull when drilling through the liner to install the lag bolts to mount the head.
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